STANDARDS COMMITTEE
7th July, 2008

Meeting commenced:
1.05 p.m.
"
ended:
2.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Karen Garrido, Gray, Heywood and Joe Murphy

Mrs. Jackie Flynn - Independent Member
1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mrs. J. Flynn be appointed as Chairman for the meeting.
Mrs. J. Flynn - in the Chair




(2) THAT in the short term, and pending on the outcome of the recruitment exercise for independent members, Mr. L. Bottomley be appointed as Chair of the Committee, and Mrs. J. Flynn as Deputy Chair. 

2.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apologies for absence was submitted on behalf of Mr. L. Bottomley. 

3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th March, 2008, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.  
4.
MONITORING OFFICER’S UPDATE

The Committee received an update from the Monitoring Officer which focused on the following key issues:-
· Committee Annual Report 2007 
· Introduction of new local assessment regime

· Training for Elected Members

· Recruitment of independent Members

· National Standards Conference to be held in Birmingham on 13th and 14th October, 2008

Reference was made to the provision of training events, based around the Standards Board for England DVD, which had been attended by approximately half of the Elected Members of the City Council. The Committee’s views were sought as to whether additional training events should be arranged.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the reported be noted.



(2) THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to arrange additional training events, based around the Standards Board for England DVD, with a recommendation from this Committee that, all Members who have not already done so, should attend.

5.
COMPOSITION OF STANDARDS COMMITTEE AND RECRUITMENT

The Monitoring Officer provided a verbal update in relation to the composition of the Committee, and the recruitment of new independent members.  It was reported that establishment of the committee had been increased to 13 members, comprising 8 Councillors, and 5 Independent Members.


Members were informed that an advertisement had been placed in the Salford Advertiser, seeking applications for independent members of the Committee, both in addition to those already serving, as well as filling the vacancy arising following the resignation of Mr. Brian Dunn.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to approach Greater Manchester Police Authority, and other similar bodies, to ascertain whether any of their own Independent Members would wish to take up a similar role with the City Council’s Standards Committee.




(3) THAT the Monitoring Office be requested to seek applications for the position of Independent Members on the Committee, by promoting it through the Council’s Community Committees, and the IN Salford magazine.




(4) THAT once applications for independent members had been received they be reviewed by a selection panel comprising the Acting Chair and Deputy Chair, with the Monitoring Officer acting in support.

6.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN AND GUIDANCE

Submitted the following information received from the Standards Board for England:-
· Bulletin 39 - June 2008

· The role and the makeup of standards committees

· How to conduct an investigation

· Local assessment of complaints

RESOLVED:
THAT the bulletin, and guidance, be noted.

7.
ARRANGEMENTS FOR LOCAL ASSESSMENT OF COMPLAINTS

The Monitoring Officer submitted a report asking the Committee to consider the establishment of an initial assessment sub-committee, and a separate review sub-committee, together with proposed terms of reference, so as to allow consideration to be given to any complaints of alleged breach of the Members’ Code of Conduct.  It was indicated that the proposals were necessary, following the responsibility for initial investigations of complaints, being transferred from the Standards Board of England, to the Standards Committees of the respective local authorities.


Members gave consideration to the terms of reference for both the Standards (Initial Assessment) Sub-Committee, and Standards (Review) Sub-Committee, and made suggested amendments to them.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the terms of reference for Standards (Initial Assessment) Sub-Committee, and Standards (Review) Sub-Committee, as detailed in the appendix to the report now submitted, subject to wherever possible the membership of each panel to comprise four persons from the Standards Committee, made up as follows:-

· One Independent Member (to act as Chair)
· One Labour Group Member

· One Conservative Group Member

· One Liberal Democrat Group Member

(That although the above membership is desirable, the minimum membership of both the Standards (Initial Assessment) Sub-Committee, and Standards (Review)  Sub-Committee, should be three members of the Standards Committee, including one of the independent members acting as Chair, one member of the majority political group, and one member of the opposition political groups).



(2) THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested only to inform the Elected Member concerned that they are the subject of a complaint once the respective Standards (Initial Assessment) Sub-Committee has met.  In the event that it is not possible to hold the initial assessment within 20 days of the receipt of a complaint, the Monitoring Office be requested to liaise with the Chairman of the Committee, as to how the matter should proceed, and if there should be any variation from the agreed procedures.
8.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting from the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information specified in paragraphs 1, 2  and 7(a) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.
9.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND - REFERENCE SBE15692.6

The Monitoring Officer submitted a report indicating that he had received a report for the Standards Board for England, following an investigation into allegations made against a former Member of the Council.  The report indicated that, although some of the allegations were substantiated by the investigation, they were not of such a serious nature, to justify referral to the adjudication panel, furthermore as the Standards Committee had no power to impose any sanction against a former member, it was recommended that no further action be taken.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted, and no further action be taken with regard to this complaint.
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